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Matariki celebrations ð Our annual celebration of Matariki ð the MƑori New Year was a n 

eventful  one this year, full of new learning and extensions upon current interests such as 

baking/cooking and creative art . Over the last couple of weeks of June the children 

were busy learning about this important celebration for Aotearoa  New Zealand. We 

grew our  knowledge as we listened to stories, sang waiata and talked about the 

traditions that come with this time of year. Alongside this the children have also been  

working together using their creative skills to make decorations and art works to display 

within the centres  in preparation for our Matariki WhƑnau Celebration night; this 

included stars, kites and weaving . The preschool children prepared  and baked  some 

delicious star shaped biscuits and hot chocolate  to share with their guests at  the 

celebration even ing , and  the n ursery children prepared the fresh vegetables kindly 

gifted by the ir whƑnau and used these to create heart -warming soup to share , 

complemented with  several fresh ly baked  loaves of bread. These baking and cooking 

experiences were a great opportunity for the children to continue to learn about the 

science of baking/cooking and further develop social skills as they work alongside each 

other  with a joint purpose . 

    
 

The evening of Friday 30 th June finally arrived and the children were excited to extend 

their manƑkitanga as they welcomed their guests and proudly showed off all they had 

been learning over the past weeks as we gathered together. The evening was full of 

waiata, music and dance, ex ploration of light, seed planting, the sharing of stories and 

of course the sharing of kai. What a fabulous way to end of our Matariki learning and 

celebrations this year.  

 

     



    
 

Preschool excursion  to the Canterbury Museum  - The much anticipated excursion to the 

Canterbury Museum was a great success and was certainly enjoyed by all. The trip was a 

wonderful opportunity to extend on the children's current learning about the wider world, while 

also getting out and about in our community. The bus ride to town provided an abundance of 

opportunities to converse with each other about the va rious sights we saw. On arrival, as we 

made our way through the museum, the children were captivated by the fascinating displ ays 

and discoveries to be made. A huge thank you goes out to our fantastic parent helpers - without 

their support this trip would n ot have been possible!  
 

   

   
 

Nursery excursion  to visit the local chickens  ð Recently the nursery children have been 

showing an interest in why we keep our food scraps and where they go. To support this learning 

we went on a small walk around the corner to find out.  The children were delighted to see that 

they went to our neighbouring chickens  that live at Lizzieõs house (our regular reliever and 

volunteer). In exchange for the food scraps we received a dozen recently laid eggs  for use  in 

our bakin g later in  the week. What a  great way to be active, get  out in our local community 

and also research and learn about sustainable practices that we can then bring back to the 

centre and share with others.  
 

   



ANZAC Celebrations follow up Last newsletter we shared with you the handprint 

wreaths that the children made in acknowledgement of ANZAC day and we mentioned that 

they were to be placed at the local Cenotaph as part of a combined walk on Monday 24 th 

April. This walk was very successful, the children were all very proud to see their wreaths 

displayed and many found the Cenotaph and the display of white crosses intriguing. Together 

we explored these, discovering more about our local war heroes and ANZAC Day. W hat a treat 

to be joined by th e Vice Preside nt of the Kaiapoi RSA ! He c ame over to see us, thanking the 

children for their work and their acknowledgement and remembrance of ANZAC day. Finally, 

we sat together for a picnic, sharing ANZAC biscuits baked by the Nursery children and 

spending time with o ne another.  
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Mothersõ Day celebrations  Thank you to all the mothers, grandmothers and other 

specia l people who came to our Mother sõ day morning tea celebration in May . In the week 

leading up to this we had all worked together to create delicious  treats with a healthy twist 

to enjoy on the day, as well as working on special gifts for our Mums to show and share the 

love we have for them and thank them for all they do.  It was so wonderful to see everyone 

come together to celebrate th e special women in our lives, and to spend time together 

exploring  together some of the learning experiences the children  have been interested in 

recently. It was also a great opportunity for us to be able to share our values of manƑkitanga 

and whanaungatanga with you all .  

 

 

  

 

Me mahi tahi tƑtou mƺ te oranga o te katoa 

Letõs work together for the wellbeing of us all 
 



Our learning in  the Nursery  

Remember to keep an eye on the white board in the entrance way to  
see photos and information highlighting our learning together J 

 
What a social group of children we have at the moment ! They have 

been showing us how keen they are to explore and investigate 

together, support each other throughout the day, welcome new 

peers into the group and generally enjoy each otherõs company. This 

has all led to our current project, òHow to make a friend and how to 

be a friendó, a key element of the Portobelo teaching and learning 

statement.  

 

Within this project the teachers are using a r ange of strategies 

including;  

¶ helping children reflect on whatõs happening within the group 

and possible choices and solutions that work for everybody  

¶ demonstrating and offering new social skills such as turn -taking 

and how to share space , time and attent ion  

¶ using the phrase, òWe have a problemó, to support children to 

notice and begin working through a process to problem -solve 

their own social problems and challenges.  

 

Through these strategies and this project our aim is for the children to:  

¶ increase th e amount of positive language children can use to 

initiate and maintain interactions and relationships  

¶ further develop skills and strategies around whanaungatanga , 

such as connecting  with others over commonalities  

¶ develop greater knowledge and awareness of  how to extend 

manƑkitanga to others, welcoming and caring for them  

¶ show greater confidence with skills and strategies around social 

competency , such as having both the confidence and the 

words to express when they donõt like something another friend 

is doing , or to ask  for a turn.  

 

As part of the project we have increased the number of group  task 

experiences we offer each day to the children , such as the large floor 

puzzles. We have found that such activities provide children with the 

opportunity to practi ce their new and developing skills often  ð and 

practice makes (close to) perfect! In the Infant room the focus has 

been on children welcom ing  and farewell ing  each other. This has 

involved skills such as waving and saying bye, as well as strategies 

includin g offering items of interest and making room at an activity.  
 

  

 

 

Remember we are always available to chat about your childõs learning.  If drop-off or pick -up times are tricky 

for you , we are happy to work out a time that suits.  How else could we better highlight learning for you?  Le t 

us know if you have any ideas.   -  The Nursery Team J 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 


